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Praise and Thanksgiving and Recent Events 

 
• CLRC hosted a weekend retreat by the RCCC NCSU Student Fellowship from 1/21-22, 2012 

with speaker Pastor Tran.   

• The annual Board of Directors meeting was held on December 30, 2011.  The agenda included a 

review of current status, board business, future plans, needs and prayer requests.  Much 

discussion and many good suggestions were made regarding CLRC’s ministry. 

• Albert and Vivian came back from a month long trip to China and Hong Kong in November. 

While in Shanghai, Albert attended the Global Leadership Summit sponsored by the Willow 

Creek Association and the Gospel For China Conference sponsored by the Chinese Christian Life 

Fellowship.  Our hearts were warmed, our minds renewed, and our spirits uplifted by the 

excellent speakers as well as the many enthusiastic attendees of both of these conferences.   

• The expansion of the classroom (eliminating the wall between the classroom and the corridor) 

was completed at the Lake Gaston facility.  This should increase the number of attendees by at 

least one quarter.  Praise God that the source of an unsuspected roof leak was discovered and 

damages to the inside walls resulting from it were repaired.  Four motion sensitive lights were 

installed around the main building to make night traffic safer. 

 

Prayer Requests 
• Pray for the upcoming CLRC leadership seminar retreat April 26-28, 2012.  The topic is “Biblical 

Inerrancy” from both a theological and an apologetic perspective. The speaker is Dr. Luke Lu (吕沛渊 

牧師).  Pray that the messages will inspire and fulfill the urgent needs for churches and God’s 

servants to defend and to stand firm on the biblical truths in this age of apostasy and post modernism.  

Pray that the various programs during the retreat will promote genuine fellowship and the kingdom 

spirit among the attendees and churches. Pray for this year’s coordinator, Elder Kuo-Ping Li and many 

other co-workers to plan and serve before, during and after the seminar retreat.   

• Continue to pray for the BOA physical expansion committee to explore the potential purchase of 

CLRC’s next door property. So far the owner has declined to consider selling the property. There is an  

alternate plan to expand the capacity of the existing dorm by adding more rooms.  May God’s will be 

done and His name glorified in the process. 

• Pray for the BOA upcoming meeting and the new coordinator, Elder Kuo-Ping Li.  

• Pray for all the CLRC part-time volunteers / workers and their families.  Continue to pray for the 

formation of a permanent, dedicated team to serve the needs of CLRC ministries in the areas of 

management, programs, finance, public relations, technology and operations. May we all serve Him 

faithfully in carrying out our responsibilities, be blessed, and a blessing to all.   

 

Albert Yeh on behalf of the CLRC Team 


